   CITY OF LOS ANGELES

INTERDEPARTMENTAL CORRESPONDENCE
Date:
September 30, 2019                   
Revised
To:

Vince P. Bertoni, Director


Department of City Planning

Attention: Deputy Advisory Agency

From:
Edmond Yew, Manager 

Land Development & GIS Division
Bureau of Engineering

Subject:
Preliminary Parcel Map L.A. No. AA-2018-6439-PMLA 
Transmitted is a print of above mentioned Preliminary Parcel Map located at 2220-2222 West Electric Street.  

This map has been filed for a 2-unit new residential condominium purposes. The subdivision layout is generally satisfactory as submitted. 
There is an existing sewer available in the Hidalgo Street adjoining the subdivision which may not be accessible due to the staircase in the center of the street, therefore extension of the sewer line in Electric Street to adjoining the subdivision may necessary. This subdivision will connect to the public sewer system and will not result in violation of the California Water Code. I therefore recommend that you make the necessary determination.
In the event you approve the above mentioned Preliminary Parcel Map then please include the engineering standard conditions issued by your department and the following special conditions:

[Please incorporate the following conditions in the BOE Specific Conditions]
1.
That all the proposed subdivision map boundary lines be properly established in accordance with Section 17.07.D of the Los Angeles Municipal Code prior to the recordation of the final map satisfactory to the City Engineer.
2.
That the subdivider make a request to the Central District Office of the Bureau of Engineering to determine the capacity of existing sewers in this area.
[Please incorporate the following conditions in BOE Standard Conditions as S-3(i)]

3.
That the following improvements be either constructed prior to recordation of the final map or that the construction be

suitably guaranteed:

a) Construct a handrail for the existing stairway in the Hidalgo Avenue along the project side from the bottom of the hill on Electric Street to approximately 40-foot southerly thereof near the second stairway in a manner satisfactory to the City Engineer.
b) Repair any damaged concrete stairway adjoin the subject property in a manner satisfactory to the City Engineer.
c)
Construct sewer mainline extension in Electric Street, if necessary, and house connection sewer all satisfactory to the City Engineer.

Any questions regarding this report should be directed to 

Julia Li of the Land Development Section, located at 201 North Figueroa Street, Suite 290, or by calling (213) 808-8917.
